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Patient Participation Report 2013/14



This is now our third year of having a Patient Participation Group — we welcome the contribution they
give to Practice Development and the support they give staff.

We have had a number of new members during the year. After patients make contact either via our
website or direct to the Practice our chairman makes contact with them and invites them for a taster
session/meeting.

It is becoming more difficult to accept new members as our PPG will potentially become too large and
we feel that this would be to the detriment of the very effective PPG we have at the moment.

We have found it more difficult to encourage our younger patients. We have tried to put on talks such
as child immunisations aimed at young families so we can talk to them about our PPG and
membership but they have not been well supported. However some talks have been well supported
Managing Stress and Anxiety (30-50 year olds) which did attract a younger audience and “Lets get
moving” for our less mobile patients. We do have a list of volunteers/patients who help with events
but do not wish the commitment of monthly meetings. We did however, try and target the younger
patients as part of the survey i.e. attending immunisation clinics.




The PPG reviewed last years survey and felt that we should use it again this year as all of it was
relevant. (This was developed within the Borderline LCG). The PPG felt that this would allow direct
comparison year on year. It was again agreed within the Borderline LCG that Surveys should be similar
allowing direct comparison between surgeries

The PPG particularly wanted to see improvement in the areas that were highlighted in the Action Plan
last year

Telephones

Increase the number of patients using online booking

Notify patients of waiting times should clinicians be running late

Everybody in the Practice as well as the PPG contributed to our Action Plan

We particularly wanted to see if our push on Internet Access (appointments and repeat prescriptions)
had been successful.

Our PPG felt confident that the Survey proposed would enable us to make comparisons and move us
forward.

Yes




Mainly paper but patients can also leave feed back on our website. Also patients are able to give us
their e-mail address and we can e-mail the survey to them for completion. Blank copies were left in
our waiting room.

Yes well over 100 patients surveyed from all age/ethnic backgrounds. 12000 patients 120 surveyed 1%

As attached

Two PPG members analysed the results and a working party was set up. The working party was made
up of the Chairman, 2 PPG members the Practice Manager and Assistant Practice Manager. The results
were discussed in detail (question by question — comment by comment). From this meeting an action
plan was drawn up see attached and put forward for full discussion with the results of the actual
survey at our February 2014 PPG meeting

Four main themes came out of the survey
Telephone Access — still our % are low compared to all other areas of the Practice
Inner entrance Doors — focus has moved from the external doors (electric doors now in situ)




Privacy at Reception — patients concerned at being overheard when speaking to a receptionist
External Parking — outside the Practice Premises Many complaints about the on street parking outside
the Practice gates

The PPG were fully involved in the Survey and it was very much “their survey”
They were fully consulted both in the working party and full PPG meeting. The PPG wrote the action
plan

We have not acted on every comment but have taken the main themes through to the Action Plan.
The action plan was fully agreed with the Surgery

No

Step 6. Publishing the Local Patient Participation Report

1.Telephone endeavour to answer more promptly

2.Face at the reception desk

3.Access to Building

1 and 2. Two new receptionists employed. Looked at telephone set up made options clearer and
messages shorter

3 New electric doors installed at a cost of £15k




1 Telephone system

2 Increase Internet access

3 Ensure patients are informed if wait time more than 20 mins

Continue to endeavour to work on our telephone answering — look at costs of new system. New
system purchased March 14

We have continued to push internet access via messages in the Practice and on our website. Last year
38% booked appointments online this year 41% our target was 45%

Reception Team now inform patients if waiting time greater than 20 minutes

8am-6.30pm In person, website, telephone.

We have extended hours that cover a variety of times — early mornings, Saturdays and late evenings.
Most are done by GP’s but we do have two experienced Nurses running extended hours clinics.
These appointments can be booked via our website, by telephone or in person. We have a 5 week
rolling rota which covers

7am-8am (Tues — Thurs)

6.30pm — 8pm (Tues- Fri)

8.00am - 11.00am (Sat)
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